Healthy Campus Program Council Meeting




Minutes 

November 7, 2012
Present:  Marcia Blicharz (co-chair), Marc Celentana (co-chair), 
 Marimar Huguet-Jerez  , Gerald Miller,  Akash Patel, Emily Montagna,

Meg Woodworth

Excused:  Libby Alcaro, Holly Heller , Stephen Scaffa, & Valerie Tucci, 

Ida Jackson-Woods
1. Minutes of October 3, 2012, approved as circulated
2. As a result of discussions at the Oct 3 meeting the HCPC made the following recommendations to CSCC re: the new Campus Town Fitness Center. 

“ While we support the concept of additional recreational space for the campus community, it is our opinion that in order to increase the viability and sustainability of the fitness center a number of programmatic details require attention.  In light of HCPC's charge to "make recommendations to CSCC on plans for achieving a healthy campus culture," we offer the following for your consideration: 

1. We recommend that the college embrace a commitment to promote a healthy campus for students, staff and faculty by providing a state of the art fitness center.
2. We recommend that this center should be available for the campus community with a trained staff, appropriate equipment and programs, necessary security, adequate budget and scheduled maintenance. 
3. We recommend that no fee be assessed for staff, faculty and administration use of the fitness center.
4. We recommend that employment and training in the fitness center serve as an internship program for students in the School of Nursing, Health and Exercise Science.  This recommendation is based on approval of the SNHES and the availability of appropriately trained faculty. 
5. We recommend that the fitness center would have a dual purpose:  1) healthy individuals and 2) employment-ready SHES students.
6. We recommend that managerial concerns regarding facility membership, hours of operation, usage, and exercise/fitness equipment, programs and expertise be addressed by way of surveying the campus community.”
The following  response was received from Susan Bakewell-Sachs, Interim Provost
and Vicky L. Triponey, Interim Vice President for Student Affairs


“Thank you for your interest in the plans for the new Fitness Center in Campus Town.  We appreciate the thoughtful recommendations you have forwarded to the Committee on Students and Campus Community and we assure you we will take them into consideration and consult appropriately as we refine operational plans for the new facility in the coming months.  We certainly share your commitment to achieve a healthy campus culture and we look forward to expanding the offerings and partnership opportunities made possible through a new Fitness Center in the Campus Town.  

At a recent Cabinet meeting, we discussed your recommendation (#3) that we offer free memberships to staff, faculty and administration and we want to clarify.  The primary purpose of the new fitness center is to more adequately meet the fitness needs of TCNJ students. Therefore, when we relocate the current Physical Enhancement Center (PEC) to the new Fitness Center in Campus Town, we must continue to focus on operational guidelines that allow us to maximize the space to meet that primary purpose.  However, our current plan is to offer memberships for staff, faculty and administration at the same fee schedule (and current rates) available in the PEC and those revenues will be utilized to support the ongoing operation and upkeep of the new fitness center. 

Thanks again for your interest in the new Fitness Center and for your ongoing concern for the health and well being of our entire campus community. We appreciate your input and look forward to consulting widely as we refine plans and operational guidelines in anticipation of a 2014 opening of the new Fitness Center in the Campus Town.”
3. Marc Celentana asked for volunteers for a subcommittee to review the Alcohol Policy.  
4. Remainder of meeting spent on discussing development of a “Healthy Campus” web site, including reasons and rationale and review of other college web sites. Viewed University of Oregon, Portland State University, and University of Notre Dame. Meg Woodworth will be the student intern working on the project.
Marcia Blicharz

Recorder

